
LANCASTER COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

                                                                            June 23, 2025 

The Electoral Board (EB) met at the office of the General Registrar June 23,2025. 

In attendance were Chairman Barbara Breeden , Vice Chair Jeremy Taylor, Secretary Jim 

Symons , Director of Election and General Registrar Susan Jett, Asst. Registrar Celina 

Haydon. 

10:05 AM the meeting was called to order. 

Canvass Final of CAP post election results and the provisional ballot meeting.  All was in 

order and the sole provisional ballot for the county was accepted and counted. 

Discussed trailer for poll equipment movement at times of election. The currently unit 

that we use is rented to us, but is now  for sale. After discussion and weighing the 

options, the decision was made not to purchase at this time.  

Further discussion of General Registrars’ Office closing on the 25th of June and 

preparation of contents of current office for moving. 

During the meeting, it was brought to the attention of the LCEB that this meeting and 

final canvas of primary results was held illegally due to failure to be posted in the 

manner required by law.  The LCEB sent the notice to the Lancaster IT for posting in a 

timely manner as required by law, but it was not posted by IT.  The reason it was not 

posted is as follows: the County Administrator, without knowledge, of the LCEB, had 

directed IT not to post submissions from the LCEB or Registrar without his prior review 

and consent.  The posting of this meeting, although timely submitted by the LCEB, was 

not approved for posting by the County Administrator and has never been posted as of 

this time. 

Next meeting of the LCEB, was set for July 9, 2025 10:00 AM  

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:42 PM 

 

 

Regards, 

Jim Symons, Secretary, LCEB 

 


